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Kpod corner �





At each Kpod meeting there is a minute taker.  Most recently it was Chrstina, so we interviewed her to find out more about the kpods.





KPG: What are you raising money for?


Christina: The kpods are raising money for the gym hall.


KPG: What are you doing to raise money?


Christina: We had a few ideas but we decided on a poetry competition.


KPG: Is there a prize?


Christina: Yes a Silverburn voucher


KPG: What is your latest podcast about?


Christina: About the challenge Mrs. Donaldson asked us to do.


KPG: Thank you Christina 


Christina: You’re welcome.








Librarians 


World Book Day


�


On Thursday 6th March, the school took part in activities organised by the Librarians to celebrate World Book Day. They put up posters to advertise the fun which had been organised. People dressed up in costumes of their favourite person from a book, poem or just came as they pleased. A bell rang 3 times that day, which gave everyone the opportunity to stop what they were doing and read. The Librarians also organised a Book Swap in the gym hall.  Everyone was able to bring a book and swap it for another one.  It was a great day for the whole school.








Pupil Council


�





The Pupil Council have had a very busy year. Louisa and Felicity have been to one of their meetings to find out what they have been doing.





PEER MEDIATORS


Something which the Pupil Council and the Wellbies have worked on together this year is Peer Mediation.  The Peer Mediators have arrived in the P4&5 playground and are there to help if you and your friends if you need them.  This has been running since January and has been working well.





CHILL OUT ZONES


The Pupil Council are going to be organising a Chill Out Zone in each playground!  The Chill Out Zone will be a place to relax and it is a place to go if you just want to be quiet and not run around so much. It will be in an area of your playground.  Watch out for this next year.








K-Flash





The Eco Committee


� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.fairtrade.org.uk/images/homepage_new/images/logo.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


The Eco Committee organised a Fairtrade day when they sold chocolates, biscuits, jewellery, wooden toys and loads of other amazing gifts.


The money that the Eco Committee raised was able to help two charities.  Firstly £1500 was given to Fairtrade, and another £1000 went to Malawi, to help build and run schools for children who live there.


We would like to thank the Eco Committee for a brilliant day.


The Eco Committee also organised a homework task to encourage people to pick up litter. The Eco Committee judged all entries and selected 3 winners who all won a Kirkhill Eco Crusader t-shirt for their efforts.  Well done to Thomas, Shirsha and Gillian.








K-Flash





Web Reporters


Every term the Web Reporters type up a blog about what is going on in their chosen class and post it up on the school website for everyone to see. They made posters to place around the school to tell people what the Web Reporters do. On their Action Plan, just like the other pupil groups, Mrs Donaldson has given every pupil group a challenge to quadruple the amount of £25, so the Web Reporters decided to do an online quiz for their fundraising task.  It was hugely successful and the winners’ names were announced on the website.  The Web Reporters would like everyone to keep using Kirkhill’s website and to let them know of any exciting news to report.


�








And finally…





The KPG would like to thank everyone who entered our competitions earlier in June.  We are delighted to showcase our new logo as designed by Lucy Rennick and our new title, K-Flash, created by Findlay Cunningham.  Our runners up were Leah Ferguson and Erin Smith.  Well done to all of you.





Wellbies


�


This year again the Wellbies have had great success leading games and fun in the Playzone with the younger boys and girls in the school.  They have also been working alongside the Pupil Council to start Peer Mediation in the P4/5 playground.  They had a very successful fundraising day for Comic Relief and everyone who took part in their ‘Pay to Play’ days in June helped them with their challenge to raise money for the school.  Another great year for the Wellbies!








